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Metropolitan King County Council

Natural Resources and Utilities Committee

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	6
	Name:
	Peggy Dorothy

	Proposed No.:
	2004-0149
	Date:
	April 15, 2004

	Attending:
	Bruce Bennett, Chair, Utilities Technical Review Committee


SUBJECT:  AN ORDINANCE relating to the annexation of 1,285 in the city of Normandy Park into the Southwest Suburban Sewer District for the purpose of providing sewer service.
SUMMARY:  Proposed Ordinance 2004-0149 would approve the annexation of approximately 1,285 acres into the Southwest Suburban Sewer District’s sewer service area.  (Attachments 1a-b) This annexation incorporates the sewer service area of Normandy Park that, until recently, was owned and operated by the City of Normandy Park.  On October 9, 2002, the city sold its collection system to the Southwest Suburban Sewer District so that it could use existing resources pay off the outstanding debt of the system.  

The annexation will expand the Southwest Suburban Sewer District’s corporate boundary by 1,285 acres.  There are no new customers expected as a result of the annexation.  The residents in the proposed annexation area already receive sewer service from the Southwest Suburban Sewer District or are within the district’s service area.  The existing collection system has and will continue to flow into wastewater treatment plants owned and operated by Southwest Suburban Sewer District.  There is no wastewater flow from Southwest Suburban Sewer District to the King County Wastewater Treatment facilities.
Council approval is required to complete the annexation process.  All other procedural steps have been taken to approve this annexation, leaving only review and approval by the King County Council and the Boundary Review Board to finalize the annexation.
BACKGROUND: Annexation of territory by sewer districts falls under chapter 57.24 RCW and requires council approval.  The council is required to evaluate whether the annexation complies with the approval criteria described in RCW 57.02.040(3).  These criteria include:

· Whether the annexation complies with the county or town/city comprehensive plan.

· Whether the annexation complies with the policies expressed in the county water and/or sewer comprehensive plan.
Proposed Annexation

· King County Comprehensive Plan: The proposed annexation complies with the King County Comprehensive Plan, which supports public sewer service for urban growth areas.  It complies with Policy No. F-239 concerning the provision of public sewer service within the urban growth area.  
· Southwest Suburban Sewer District Comprehensive Wastewater Plan: The proposed annexation of this area into the Southwest Suburban Sewer District is consistent with a 2004 amendment to the district’s comprehensive sewer plan currently under review as an “addition and betterment” by the King County Utilities Technical Review Committee.  The UTRC is scheduled to review the “addition and betterment” at its meeting on Wednesday, April 14, 2004, and staff will provide the Committee with the result of the UTRC review at the Natural Resources and Utilities Committee meeting.
ATTACHMENTS:

1. Proposed Ordinance 2004-0149 (with attachments)

a. Legal Description

b. Map of Normandy Park sewer service area. 
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